Minutes
[bookmark: _GoBack]The East Central Illinois Mobile Law Enforcement Training Team held its regular quarterly meeting Thursday June 20th, 2019 at the Mattoon Police Department, 1710 Wabash Ave., Mattoon, Il. 

1032 Hrs- Call to order by Chairman Martin

In attendance were:
Brad Oyer		Project Director
Paul Kuhns		Effingham Co So 
Steve Maroon		Cumberland Co So
Pat Hahn		ILTSB
Joshua Blackwell	Douglas Co So.
Chad Reed		Charleston PD
KD Martin		EIU PD
David Mahon 		Effingham Co So
James Rankin		Coles Co Sheriff
Jason Taylor		Mattoon
Tyler Heleine		Coles Co So
Jeff Wood		Edgar Co So

	Upon the call to order, Chairman Martin discussed the building project and how far the construction had come to completion.

1036 Hrs- Minutes from May 6th, 2019 presented.  Motion to accept Taylor/ seconded by Rankin.

1037 Hrs- Financial Report given by Director Oyer.  Director Oyer presented that as we are drawing near to the end of FY19, MTU 13 will come in under budget for almost every area and over slightly in a couple, but overall, will be well under budget.  

	Director Oyer continued with the training report, providing a report of all training that MTU 13 had conducted in the last fiscal year and a break down of each department.  Softmatch is appearing to come in a little over $300,000.00 for the year.  
	The subject of FTO classes were brought up.  Informed them that Sokolove class was not being offered by MTU 12 and that it was very expensive, other departments were moving towards San Jose model.  Oyer told the advisory board that I would bring them a break down of the difference between the two for the next meeting.  Oyer would also bring them a cost difference to see if they wanted to stay with Sokolove or move towards San Jose also.
	The subject of a Tactical Response Class was brought to the board with Chief Taylor and Sheriff Rankin stating they would rather send their people to a full-time school.  Sheriff Blackwell stated that he believed ADAMAX was closing. 

1110 Hrs-	Motion to adjourn Sheriff Mahon/ seconded by Sheriff Wood 
	Everyone was invited to come to the training center on Dewitt to see the progress being made.
